English

Our main Literacy lessons will take place on most mornings throughout the week. The children will usually have their main introduction together then split into Year 2/YearI/Reception groups for their activities or further teaching specifically for their year group. Our writing units this term are: 'stories by the same author' and 'fantasy' (Julia Donaldson), 'traditional rhymes', 'nonfiction – captions, labels, lists, menus, invitations, wanted posters, glossary'.

Writing – Reception children will work on using some of their print and letter knowledge in their early writing and learning how to write some letters accurately. We will concentrate on learning how to write our first names, forming lower-case and capital letters correctly. In year 1, the children will be taught to orally plan and rehearse ideas for their own writing and will say and hold simple sentences in their memory while writing; sit correctly at a table and hold a pencil correctly, forming letters correctly; use a capital letter and full stop in the correct place and use clear spaces between each word. Year 2 children will continue to use all these skills as well as developing stamina for writing and making simple additions and revisions to their writing.

Chatter Matters — Each week we will introduce something new for the children to write about each Tuesday to build up their confidence and stamina in writing and practise the skills they have been learning in Literacy lessons. Talk Homework for this is sent home at the end of each week so you can help your child to talk about their ideas for their writing.

Reading and Phonics/Spelling — Throughout the week, we aim to listen to each child read their individual reading book in class. In addition to this, all children have a group Guided Reading session once a week where we learn and practice new skills. We have daily Phonics sessions (following the Twinkl scheme of work), in which children are taught new sounds and how to read and spell words containing these sounds as well as learning 'common exception words'. Guided Reading and Phonics are taught

Class 1 Topic Web

Autumn Term 2023 <u>Dísquíses</u>



Each term we have a whole school theme; this term is called 'Disguises'.

In Class 1 we try to link all areas of the curriculum to our theme where possible. We ensure that children in the different year groups are taught according to the National Curriculum in Year 1 and Year 2 and the EYFS Framework in Reception.

Routines in Class 1

Children enter the school building through the blue door where they hang up their coats or put their belongings in their locker (Year 2 children). They then go through to the 'middle room' to find their name to complete 'selfregistration' and put their snack on the table. Once in the main classroom, children put their Reading Record Books and reading books in the basket, and Reception and Year 1 children put their bookbags into a box. Year 2 children will have a morning activity in the middle room while the rest of the class sit on the carpet together to begin our 'morning routines' – the register, lunches, our calendar and the weather. If it is someone's birthday we will also use this time to sing to them and wish them a happy birthday! After registration we will start getting busing with our morning lessons. We have snack and story time just before our morning playtime. We aim to get outside in most weather types, so please make sure your child brings a coat to school every day! On Wednesdays, Year 2 children can bring their scooter to school to take part in 'Wheels on Wednesday' on

Maths

In Class 1, the different year groups are mostly taught separately for their Maths sessions and will follow the White Rose Maths scheme of work. We all look at the calendar every day and talk about the day, date and month as well as having daily counting activities and number songs and telling the time outside of our Maths lessons.

This term, Reception children will concentrate on 'Matching and Sorting', 'Comparing Amounts', 'Comparing Size, Mass and Capacity', 'Representing, Comparing and Making the numbers 1, 2, 3', 'Shape – Circles and triangles and positional Language'.

In Year 1 this term, we will be focussing on 'Place Value within 10', 'Addition and Subtraction within 10' and 'Shape'.

Year 2 children will be focussing on 'Place Value', 'Addition and Subtraction' and 'Shape'.

Within all the units we will practise problem solving skills through a weekly investigation. We also bring maths into other areas of the curriculum, in particular science and geography.

All children need lots and lots of counting practise which we do lots of times throughout the day in school. You can help your child at home by bringing counting into daily life - do it when you're walking, count things in picture books, look for numbers in the environment (Year 2 children should practise counting in steps of 2, 5 and 10 and Year 1 children should try counting backwards as well as forwards). Pupils have access to Purple Mash in school (as well as at home) where there are lots of maths games to enjoy too. Year 2 children can also access activities on Doodle Maths.

<u>Science</u>

For the first half of this term, our Science units are an introduction to 'Plants' and 'Living things and their habitats' which we will then revisit in the summer term. We will investigate things that are living, dead and things that have never been alive as well as finding out what living things need to survive. We will explore local habitats, identifying and naming common plants and animals. Reception children will explore the

in year groups; all children will have a 'Home Phonics Book' which should be brought into school each day. Year 1 children will usually have a weekly sound with a list of words to learn to read and spell and Reception children will get a new sound to practise each day.

computing

This term, Year 1 and Year 2 will be focusing on exploring Purple Mash and online safety. They will also follow the Purple Mash units 'Maze explorers' and 'Questioning'. Reception children will have access to a range of ageappropriate software and hardware in provision.

Topic - Geography/History/Art/DT

Our topic' subjects will have links to the theme 'Disguises' as well as linking to each other and Literacy. We will begin with exploring our school and the local area.

In *Geography*, we will explore the geography of our school building and grounds, moving on to planning a route from school to the field. We will find out about the human and physical features of our environment and use and make our own maps. Reception children will start to draw information from a simple map and recognise that some environments are different to the one in which they live.

In *History*, we will explore changes beyond living memory, asking 'Who was Captain Richard Pooley and why is he significant to our school?'. We will identify the similarities and differences between aspects of the past and the present. Reception children will begin to make sense of their own life-story and family's history and will learn about different occupations.

In *Art*, we will be learning a range of skills to make drawings and paintings of ourselves, the school and plants and animals in our local environment. We will learn about the work of the illustrator Axel Sheffler and practise drawing characters from Julia Donaldson stories. Reception children

the top playground. On Friday afternoons, we will choose library books and take part in a carousel of PE activities. Reception children will also spend time with their Year 6 buddies.

<u>Adults in Class 1</u>

The children in Class One are very lucky to have lots of adults working with them throughout the week. Mrs King, Mrs Cook and Mrs Carruthers will be with the children on a Monday morning then Mrs Cook and Mrs Carruthers will take them for Forest School in the afternoon. On a Tuesday the children will be with Mrs Phillips and Mrs Cook for the morning. In the afternoon, they will be taught PE by Mrs Cook, Mrs Taylor and Mrs Stavely (Helen) and then have the last part of the day with Mrs Hargreaves and Mrs Stavely. On a Wednesday, Thursday and Friday Mrs King will be the main teacher in Class One, joined by Mrs Cook and/or Mrs Carruthers in the mornings and afternoons with the addition of Mrs Stavely on a Friday morning and Mrs Taylor on a Friday afternoon.

Homework

The most important homework you can do with your children is read – read to them, read with them and listen to them read! We ask that you listen to your child read their school book for at least 5 minutes every day. Children are issued with 3-4 reading books every Monday to read throughout the week (Reception children can get new books each day while on 'wordless' books). Please send bookbags and reading books into school every day.

Children will have new sounds/words to practise from their Phonics sessions (Reception children usually have a new sound each day while Year 1 and Year 2 have a weekly sound)— please look in their Home Phonics Book each day and make sure it comes into school on a daily basis. Year 2 will have a weekly spelling test (Monday) and will be sent home new words to learn every Wednesday.

There is no formal Maths homework to hand in, but I will set up 'ToDos' on Purple Mash as well as sending home occasional sheets and games to support learning. Year 2 natural world around them and will be able to describe what they see, hear and feel while outside.

After half term, our Science unit is 'Materials' where we will explore a range of materials and carry out investigations linked to the theme 'Disguises'. Reception children will explore the differences between everyday materials.

The unit 'Seasonal Change' is an ongoing observation of weather, seasonal changes, day length and temperature which we cover by logging the weather each morning, collecting data about temperature and rainfall during different seasons and observing day length in different months of the year.

Music

In Music we are following the 'Charanga' scheme of work. In the first half term our unit is 'in the Groove!'. We will explore singing, playing instruments, improvising and even a little bit of composing! Our main focus will be singing. After half term we will concentrate on learning songs for our Christmas production and how to perform to an audience.

P.E.

Our PE days are a Tuesday (first session of the afternoon) and Friday (afternoon) and children should come to school in their full P.E kit. Mrs Cook teaches the children PE. In PE this half term, the children will be doing games with a focus on rugby, and dance. Reception children will also develop their gross motor skills through the use of our outdoor equipment at playtimes and in provision.

Forest School

Class 1 will go to Forest School on Monday afternoons with Mrs Cook and Mrs Carruthers. Children should come to school in their PE kits and bring waterproofs and wellies (these can be left in school).

This term, we will be focussing on 'boundaries and exploring', linking some of our activities to our learning in science and geography.

will explore using a range of artistic effects, colour and colour mixing.

Our *DT* sessions will be after the half term holiday. We will focus on mechanisms with 2D plane movement. We will use pictures and words to convey what we want to make, and learn about how to use different tools and techniques. Reception children will explore different materials freely to develop their ideas about how to use them and explore how to join different materials.

Continuous Provision

Activities are set up in the classroom and our outdoor area to support all areas of the curriculum so that children can practise new skills, increase their subject knowledge, develop vocabulary and socialise with their peers. These areas are also available for children to access throughout the day when not working on an adult directed task. Reception children are asked each week what they would like to have in different areas of provision so that we can link their interests to their learning.

children should access the activities on Doodle Maths as regularly as possible.

Special dates/events

Keep an eye out on Google Classroom and the school newsletter for any additional activities for the term.

Phonics/Reading workshop for parents – Friday 15th September 9am.

We're planning a trip to Blackpool to The Gruffalo Clubhouse in the second part of the term – date TBC.

R.E.

Throughout this year, Year 1 and Year 2 will be looking at the question 'What do people say about God?' and looking at a range of religions. This term we will focus on Christianity.

Reception children will focus on the question 'Why are some things special?' learning that people have different beliefs and celebrate special times in different ways.

P.S.H.E.

We follow the Coram units of work and this term Year 1 and Year 2 children will be exploring the units 'me and my relationships' and 'valuing differences'.

Reception children will use a range of activities and stories to focus on making new friends and relationships with adults, trying new things, daily routines and staying safe on the roads when outside of the school building.